
             LITTLE BROMLEY PARISH COUNCIL 
 

                                MINUTES 
 

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held via zoom meeting, on Thursday 
17th September 2020 at 19.30pm  

In Attendance:  Councillor J Buxton (Chairman) 

Councillor A Spall (Vice Chairman) 

    Councillor I Smith 

    Councillor S Sauka 

    D Sauka – Clerk 
 

Meeting commenced @ 19.30pm  

No members of the public attended  
 
 

54/1. Apologies  
           Cllr Stock 
            
54/2. Members Interests 
 To declare any Disclosable Pecuniary, other Pecuniary or Non Pecuniary interests  

- None 
 

54/3. Reports 
a) County Councillor - Report entered into records 
b) District Councillor - None 
c) Parish Councillors - None 
d) Footpath Warden - Vacant position 
e) Tree Warden – None 
f) Police Report - None 
 

 
54/4. To agree: 

 Minutes of PC meeting held on 16th July 2020. 
Cllr Spall requested that her comments regarding the cost of the works for the 
defibrillator be reflected in the July minutes – Clerk to adjust minutes 
Proposed by Cllr Spall, Cllr Smith 2nd – Unanimously agreed. 
Clerk to sign and post up. 

 
54/5. Highways 
 Traffic Calming   

• 30mph sign – Bentley Road 
Cllr Buxton stated that he had previously written to Bernard Jenkins and they 
were now in correspondence regarding the situation. 
Cllr Guglielmi – recently held a surgery which incorporated the speed limit on 
Bentley Road. The opinion is that if the speed limit was lowered, drivers 
would not take any notice. Previous monitoring showed that there was an 
average within the limit.  Cllr Guglielmi had previously suggested a footway 
be installed from War memorial to the pub. Stated he would push this 



forward on behalf on the LBPC if they wished. Sending over minutes of the 
meeting. Unanimously agreed that Cllr Guglielmi should take forward.  

 
54/6. Reinstating Ancient Footpaths around the village 
           Received archived Foot Path map from parishioner which clerk distributed to  
           Councillors. Council do not have an opinion on this, and stated that it should be  
           published in the messenger to see if any residents have any objections, then make  
           comment once they know peoples views. Cllr Buxton proposed, Cllr Smith 2nd   
           Unanimously agreed that Cllr Spall publish it in the messenger and await any  
           response.  

 
54/7. Village Sign 
 Update – Cllr Spall stated that it has been completed - awaiting reinstatement date. 
 Costs for Repainting the sign – Cllr Spall to chase invoice 

 
54/8. Cheques to be signed 
 Parish Protect insurance - £222.37 

Signed by Cllr Smith & Cllr Spall 
 Bromley Messenger - £65.00 

Signed by Cllr Smith & Cllr Spall 
 
54/9. Planning Applications  
 Mully’s Farm –  Cllr Guglielmi provided an update on TDC position. 
 Grove Cottage – with planning inspector 
 High & Dry - Approved 

 
54/10. Defibrillator 
             Email form trainee TDC Building & Maintenance Surveyor – Victoria Found, outlining  
             costs involved with supplying electricity to the unit. Council agreed that there was  
             not enough monies in the budget to currently  move this forward ( in the region of  
             £2,256). (Defib & cabinet cost would be £1,225) Will keep on radar for the future. Cllr  
             Buxton stated that he had already written to the Haywain regarding installing one on  
             the outside of the pub, but had yet to receive a response. Will chase with landlord. 
 
54/11. Little Bromley Church 
 Memorial Garden – Awaiting new Rector 

 
54/12. Litter Pick 
              Council have engaged new insurers and can confirm that the litter pick would be  
              covered for 3rd party only (not personal injury).  Signage to be shown at beginning  
              and end of litter pick area. 
 
54/13. Correspondence  

- None 
  
54/14. Urgent items 
             Cllr Guglielmi stated that he is aware that LBPC has concerns over the destruction of  
             the triangle by Mully’s farm and also on the War memorial. Asked the Council if they  
             would like him to progress this. Cllr Spall stated that it had been decided to leave the  
             War Memorial for the time being, but if Cllr Guglielmi could take forward the      
             Triangle for discussion and suggestions.  



 
54/15. Public Participation 
 Matters arising from members of the public. Please raise your hand if you wish to 

be let into the conversation.  
 
54/16. Next meeting date  - TBA if Via Zoom meeting or to be held at Haywain 
 Thursday 19th November 2020 @ 7.30pm   
 

Signed:…                                  Dated:17th September 2020 
Name:  Dawn Sauka 
Meeting Closed @ 20.20 


